MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate Ext. 8-2743

February 25, 2014
Members Present:  
M. Wilson (Chair), S. Witte, R. Raeisi, P. Trueblood, A. Nambiart, T. Wein, M. Lopez, D. Vera, Houa Vang (Grad Student)
Members Absent:       
C. Fry Bohlin (excused)

Guests:
Michael Caldwell
The meeting was called to order by Chair Wilson at 2:00 p.m. in TA #117.

1. Minutes. 
MSC to approve the minutes with minor edits of February 11, 2014.
2.
Agenda.
MSC to approve the agenda as distributed.

3.
Communications and Announcements.

Dean Witte reported:
a) She has been discussing the potential to conduct a pilot on the Executive Order 611 regarding the policy to waive tuition for TA/GA with Provost Hoff and will let the committee know more information as she receives it.
b) Dean Witte reported low attendance at the Graduate Coordinator breakfast; in addition to trying different times, will attempt to send the agenda out prior; encourage and invite all Grad Committee members to attend; have asked for topics for discussion (some already provided include training for new Grad Coordinator).
c) Dean Witte is considering approaching each college to determine if it would be helpful to bring all Grad Coordinators for each college together to dialogue with the Division of Grad Studies Dean and staff on how they can better serve their needs.
d) Discussion about the President’s initiative to raise student fees through IRA (to athletics) and the Student Success fee; Provost Hoff has asked for everyone to identify things in Student Success initiatives that would benefit from these increased fees; a discussion 

University Graduate Committee Meeting


February 25, 2014


Page 2

e) followed and members of the committee suggested: workshops for students on how to present at conferences; training for TA’s and/or GA’s
4.
Guest: Michael Caldwell for discussion on TA qualifications
The discussion was opened by committee member, Toni Wein with a concern for allowing TA’s to be “conditionally admitted graduate students” in a program. The discussion was centered on qualifications necessary for a TA. It was agreed that a department would identify and/or define any ‘skill-set’ required for a TA position.  It was discussed that “conditions” vary by department and may not necessarily have anything to do with the ability of that student to be a TA; therefore a general university policy (excluding conditionally admitted students as a TA for example) would not be in order and in fact would have the potential to discriminate.
Further discussion occurred on ways the department could better enforce hiring and evaluating TA’s in a particular program.

5.
Discussion of MPH Program Review

Dean Witte suggested the committee send their response on the MPH Review to the Division of Graduate Studies to be included in the final documents for the MPH Program Review.

6. MSC: to adjourn at 3:02 pm

The next scheduled meeting of the Graduate Committee is Tuesday, March 25, 2014 at 2:00 pm in Thomas 117.

Agenda:
1.
Approval of the minutes of 2/25/14.

2.
Approval of the agenda for 3/25/14.
3.
Communications and announcements.

4. 
GRE Scores for MBA request
